
TOWN OF MILFORD BOARD OF SELECTMEN POLICY NO.  2000-06 

 

TO      : ALL DEPARTMENT HEADS, BOARDS, COMMISSIONS, COMMITTEES 

FROM: LEE F. MAYHEW, TOWN ADMINISTRATOR  

SUBJ  : CASHING OUT OF SICK LEAVE DUE TO WORKER’S COMPENSATION INJURY – 
POLICY NO. 2000-06 

DATE: APRIL 26, 2000 

             

At their meeting on Monday, 24 April 2000, the Milford Board of Selectmen adopted the 

following Policy concerning the annual cashing out of sick leave balance due to worker’s 

compensation injury as follows: 

POLICY: 

If, in the course of employment, an employee is injured and, as a result of this injury, has to be 

absent from work and out on Worker’s Compensation, the Town will charge that employee’s sick 

leave hours in order to make that employee “whole” during the course of this absence so that there is 

no loss of income to the employee.  Any sick leave hours charged as a result of this worker’s 

compensation absence will reduce the number of sick leave hours remaining to the employee for the 

remainder of the year, however, this absence will be considered as “non-chargeable” sick leave hours 

towards the sick leave incentive cash out at the end of the year.  If and when the employee is 

compensated for the absence by Compensation Funds of New Hampshire as a result of the injury, 

that income shall be conveyed to the Town of Milford and applied towards the reinstatement of the 

charged sick leave hours, thereby increasing the number of sick leave hours available to that 

employee for the remainder of the year.  

 

EFFECTIVE DATE:  Retroactive to 1 January 1999 for Non-Union Personnel 

 


